
 

 

To all of our lovely families, 

What another amazing half term. It has been full of brilliant leanring and a range of visitors 
both virtually and in person (COVID safe) which the children have thrived upon. Our year 6 
children have created a range of amazing poetry and music from our project of ‘My Voice 
Matters’. This is a way for children to share their voice about their experience of the last 14 
months. Hand to mouth have also paid us a visit creating wider world journeys and godly play 
to support us to become global citizens. We had a vistor from CORAM to deliver and support 
otr RSE curriculum. Forest school has been exciting with year 4 building a variety of shelters to 
support their Design and Technology work. 

We continue to work on developing our curriculum which is part of our school devleopment 
plan. This half term we have chosen Design and Technology to showcase and be the best that 
we can be within. Please see our homepage for examples across the school. Governors have 
visited school (COVID safe) to carry out a monitoring visit linked to this and to see the 
developments in our curriculum and the quality of learning overall. Their finding comments 
were very postive and the children were great ambassadors. 

I can’t believe we have managed to squeeze so many great things in across a huge variety of 
topics. 

We would like to wish our families a restful, safe and fun half term week – remember it’s 2 
weeks! 

Take care 

Mrs Lauren Watson 
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Our parents said: How can I 
find out what my child is 
learning next half term? 
We said: All the learning is on 
our website in our learning 
organisers. This explains 
everything the children will 
be learning each half term. 

Find it here: 
h t t p s : / /
www.allsaintsschoolhalifax.c
o.uk/learning/year-groups 

PTA Update 

Everyone on the PTA would like to say a huge thank you to 
parents, children, families and friends of the school for 
your continued support for school fundraising this year. 
While we have not been able to hold any face-to-face 
events during the pandemic we have trialled some new 
things including the hugely successful book trail around 
Green Park and virtual bingo nights!  

We have just donated over £2.5k to school for the 
purchase of more new iPads for children across all year 
groups so every donation is making a difference to 
children at All Saints’ every day…..thank you. 

We’ve got a number of activities planned for the last part 
of the school year and fingers crossed for the return of the 
summer fair on 25th June! 

New Academic Year. 
We will inform our parents who their child’s class teacher will be following the holiday period.  
It is usual to wait until after May 31st which is the resignation deadline for teachers. As this 
may change our staffing arrangements. 

Be the best that we can be…….Art 
Next half tern we are focusing on art and challenging both our 
teachers and children to ‘be the best that they can be in Art’. 
This involves us all coming out of our comfort Zones to ensure 

our learning is truly amazing. 

  
We would like children to understand what Art looks like within 
the world and the professions linked to this. Should you have a 

job which links to art or know somebody who does and who 
would be willing to Zoom in or visit school to talk about their 

profession, please contact your child’s class teacher on Seesaw.

Attendance 

98% 

  

Children arriving 
at school on time 

makes a real 
difference! 

 

https://www.allsaintsschoolhalifax.co.uk/learning/year-groups


School in September 
We are hoping that school will feel very much like normal in September. These times of change 
have given us new experiences and time for reflection about how things work in school with a 
view to making improvements for everyone. 

We would like to gain parents views about slightly changing the times of the school day.  

After speaking with Parents, Children and Staff we have discovered the following: 
• Staggered start times have had benefits which include a safer and calmer drop off 

experience and movement around school. Judith our crossing patrol has really noticed a 
difference in road safety. Although we do recognise that the gap of 20 minutes has been 
too long for some parents. 

• It has also been recognised for those classes which have started earlier, that the 
children work well when they come in a little bit earlier. 

• When we asked children about starting a little earlier and finishing earlier, they thought 
this would be a good idea especially in winter when it gets dark earlier. 

We would like to propose the following: 
Reception, Year 1 and Year  2        start at 8:45am and finish at 3:10pm 
Year 3, 4, 5 and 6                              start at 8:35am and  finish at 3:00pm 

We would like to advise parents that we will be increasing our capacity in pupil numbers and 
staff supervision at breakfast and tea time club by a third and will provide this until 5:30pm. 
Alongside this, we will provide a range of clubs which will be open to all children (appropriate 
to key stage if necessary). All these clubs will be not for profit and be provided at the 
cheapest price for parents.  

We have also previously communicated that on the last day of each full term, when this day is 
a Friday, that we will finish after lunch. We did this to  support our families with the 
opportunity to take a short break and reduce times when parents take their children out of 
school for holidays. Some parents have asked that we do this half termly. 

If you have any further ideas about this proposed change to start and finish times or the end of 
term, half day finish, we would love to hear your thoughts. Please forward these to 
admin@allsaints.calderdale.sch.uk   

mailto:admin@allsaints.calderdale.sch.uk


Staffing News 

We are pleased to announce that we have appointed a new deputy head who will start at All 
Saints’ in September.  
Mrs Stefanie Sheppard has over 17 years teaching experience which includes teaching in 
America. She leaves her last school in Leeds where she has worked for 12 years and has been a 
Senior Leader. She brings a large variety of experience and knowledge and we look forward to 
her joining the team. 

We welcome Mr Barney Conway our new Assistant Headteacher after the Spring Bank holiday. 
Mr Conway will be our new SENDCo within school. He will spend his time in the summer term 
getting to know All Saints’, our pupils especially our SEND children and he will also be 
supporting with our catch-up strategy. 
As part of the catch-up strategy Mr Conway will be working closely with Mr Hardcastle and 
year 4 pupils this half term focusing on Maths and Writing. 

Mrs Siddiqa is due to return from Maternity leave in July. She will support school with our 
catch-up tuition in Reception, Year 1 and 2 until the summer. 

We also welcome Adam Harvey to All Saints’. He is part of the Calderdale Mental Health 
Support team and will be based at All Saints’ every Wednesday. To find out more about what 
Adam does to support children in school. Please see further information below. 

Corona Virus Symptoms During the Holidays  

As part of our COVID responsibilities, we will be continuing to support Public Health with contact 
tracing until 4pm on Sunday 30th April. If your child has attended school this week and has a positive 
test between school closing on Friday 28th and 4pm on Sunday 30th, please email us at 
admin@allsaints.calderdale.sch.uk. 
We will monitor this email address until 4pm Sunday 30th May. We will contact identified children and 
social contacts by email should there be a positive case and ask that you follow the Public Health 
advice on any periods of self-isolation. 

If your child starts with symptoms or receives a positive test result from 4pm, Sunday 30th May to the 
start of the new half term on Monday 14th May 2021, please contact NHS Test and Trace either through 
the app or by ringing 119. 

If your child will be self-isolating at the beginning of the new term, please follow the normal absence 
procedures. 



Uniform 
We understand that from time-to-time children 
do grow out of their uniform and for instance 
they may need to wear alternative shoes until a 
new pair can be found for a short period.  
Please can we remind parents that trainers are 
not part of the uniform policy and children 
should wear black school shoes.  
Please can children only wear sensible hair 
accessories in school colours.  
We also kindly ask that nail varnish, make-up 
and patterns and colours in hair are also saved 
for the holiday periods. Face paint on non-
uniform days can be worn. 

Thank you for your support. 

Next Half term our value is Tolerance 

 

Ofsted Parent View gives you the chance to 
tell Ofsted what you think of your child’s 

school 

  
Click here to share: 
https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/login?
destination=/give-your-views 

Class Newsletter 

Don’t forget to check out your child’s class 
newsletter on their class page on the website 
along with lots of other fabulous things they 

have been doing in school. They are also 
attached below the newsletter. 

https://www.allsaintsschoolhalifax.co.uk/
learning/year-groups 

  

 

Commincation about learning 

Please download BOTH the Seesaw Class app and Seesaw 
Family app below to ensure you keep upto date with your childs learning. This is also the 

platform we use if you child should isolate or their bubble closes. 

                                             Seasaw Family app                                                     Seasaw Class app  
                                      (learning in school will be shared here)                        (Remote learning will be shared here) 

    

https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/login?destination=/give-your-views
https://www.allsaintsschoolhalifax.co.uk/learning/year-groups
https://www.allsaintsschoolhalifax.co.uk/learning/year-groups
https://www.allsaintsschoolhalifax.co.uk/learning/year-groups
https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/login?destination=/give-your-views
https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/login?destination=/give-your-views


Keep up to date with the latest news
  

@allsaintsceschool                                                          Find in your 
app store 

Click in the QR code with your smart phone to 
take you straight there! 



An Update on our School Development Plan 
If you are interested in what happens behind the scenes at school here is a small insight. 

Keeping Our Children Safe 
If you have any concerns If you have any concerns or worries about the safety or well-being of 

a child, do not hesitate to contact Mrs Watson or Mrs Dumbreck. Email: 
admin@allsaints.calderdale.sch.uk 

  

Target What we have achieved so far::

mailto:admin@allsaints.calderdale.sch.uk
mailto:admin@allsaints.calderdale.sch.uk


Target 1: 
To respond to the current 
situation by creating a 
recovery curriculum 

Target 2: 
To develop the 
pedagogical and subject 
knowledge of all staff so 
that knowledge is 
intentionally sequenced 
and builds cumulatively 
towards agreed end 
points. Excellent teaching 
strategies will enable 
children to draw on these 
skills and deeper 
reasoning which will 
support the process of 
embedding knowledge in 
long-term memory.  
Embed excellent practise 
of subject leaders to 
monitor curriculum 
content and delivery. 

• Subject leadership professional development accessed both 
internally and externally through the local authority 

• PHSCE curriculum fully implemented 
• Relationships, Health and Sex Education consultation complete 

and curriculum fully implemented  
• Subject leader career pathway developed to ensure 

sustainability of high standards 
• Learning organisers reviewed and improved 

Our next steps: 
• Continue to support the cycle of subject leadership monitoring 
• Implement Subject Leader Career Pathway to further enhance 

subject leader knowledge and in return delivering the best for 
our children 

• Review and enhance challenge across the curriculum for all 
children  

• Gaps have been identified across the curriculum and a long 
term plan for coverage has been determined 

• The benchmarking reading assessment is fully in use to 
determine children’s reading levels to support progress 

• Catch-up funding has been used for small group tuition and this 
continues into the summer term  

• Clear impact of the introduction of the new handwriting 
scheme has been seen 

• My Voice Matters has seen great impact on enable children to 
share their voice and views surround the situation of the last 3 
months and plans are in place to continue this as writing 
progress in year 5 and 6 have thieved due to this. 

• Our new reception area is complete and the children are fully 
using this with learning effectively happening. 

Our next steps: 

• To implement a 2 year programme of professional development 
for support feedback in the classroom. Effective feedback for 
pupils at thetop of the Education Endowment Fund toolkit 
dashboard with potential to improve progress by 8+ months. 

  
Source: Education Endowment Fund 

https://educationendowmentfoundation.org.uk/evidence-summaries/teaching-learning-toolkit/
feedback/



 

Hello from Adam Harvey 

Mental Health Support Team 
Who am I and what do I do? 

My name is Adam Harvey and I am an Education Mental Health Practitioner (EMHP). I work for the Mental Health 
Support Team in Calderdale. This new team is a one stop shop for children and young people’s mental health 
support. The team and I will work with children, their families, and All Saints’ to find the best way forward. This 
may be through a supportive conversation, some direct support work or helping to make a referral to a more 
suitable service. 

My role involves two main parts: 

• Deliver low intensity evidence-based interventions for mild to moderate mental health issues. 

• Support All Saints’ Designated Senior Lead for Mental Health to introduce or develop a whole school 
approach to wellbeing. 

This basically means that if a child is feeling sad or worried about things, I can provide some form of support to 
help them feel better. 

Target 3:  
To grow children’s 
knowledge of how to 
become good citizens, 
courageous advocates and 
flourish in later life by 
knowing how to consider, 
support and take care of 
their health, mind, 
community and wider 
world.

• Created and implemented a strategic plan to support mental 
health for staff and children with the wider opening of school 
and the return of the whole school  

• Mental Health support Team now residence in school 1 day per 
week and children identified for support 

• Growth Mindset – continued to develop and keep at the 
forefront of all positive talk. 

• 2 week work on values, wellbeing and mental health upon 
return to school. This is also ongoing as part of the PHSCE 
curriculum which is fully embedded. 

Our next steps: 
• Research and identify models from schools which hold 

wellbeing as a key indicator for improved progress. Begin to 
gather ideas about how we can further establish a 
‘OUSTANDINGLY HAPPY’ school culture which improves 
outcomes. 

  
Source: Education Endowment Fund 

https://educationendowmentfoundation.org.uk/evidence-summaries/teaching-learning-toolkit/
social-and-emotional-learning/ 

• Consult research to identify effective ways supporting learning 
through wellbeing – Metacognition and self regulation is second 
to the top of the Education Endowment Fund toolkit dashboard 
with potential to improve progress by 7 months. 

  
Source: Education Endowment Fund 

https://educationendowmentfoundation.org.uk/evidence-summaries/teaching-learning-toolkit/
meta-cognition-and-self-regulation/



I started the role in November 2020 and am currently studying along side working in schools. I am at University two 
days a week and, all being well, will complete my qualification in November 2021. 

Likes, dislikes and passions 

I am passionate about children’s wellbeing, as well as the environment. I volunteer with the RSPB at St. Aidans 
Nature Park as I am particularly interested in birds. This also helps with another of my hobbies which is (very) 
amateur photography, particularly of wildlife and landscapes. My other big passion is travelling with my wife. We 
have been to around 25 countries now. We have also lived abroad on several occasions. The first time we worked in 
a little ice cream and candy shop on an island called Marth’s Vineyard which is off the coast of Massachusetts in the 
US of A (and yes, we could eat all of the ice cream and sweets we wanted to!). The second time we moved to New 
Zealand for a year, working in Auckland before spending three months travelling around the country, as well as 
Australia, Fiji, Hong Kong and Beijing. 

However, for now travelling will have to go on hold as my wife is currently expecting our first child in October 
which we are incredibly excited (and more than a little overwhelmed) about. I am sure we will travel as soon as 
possible after that though and start showing our child the world! 

I am in school every Wednesday and am very happy to be a part of the All Saint’s community, as well as being proud 
to be supporting the children and their families. I look forward to hopefully meeting you soon. 

Please see some of the wonderful things we 
have been doing below. 

This can also be found on the year group page on the website. 

https://www.allsaintsschoolhalifax.co.uk/learning/year-groups 
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